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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 13th February 2012 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Downes, White, Murphy, Norris, Oliff and the Clerk Mrs S Downes.

In attendance
County Councillor Davies, District Councillors Swinburn and Bass and four members of the public were present.
Apologies
None received
12/013            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        None recorded.
12/014
Public Participation


The meeting was at this point adjourned for public

                         participation, see notes at the end of these minutes.


The meeting continued

12/015 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 9/1/2012

 It was agreed that they were a true record, however they were not at hand for the Chairman to sign and will do so at the next meeting.


12/016
Matters Arising (Not already on Clerk’s Report and Agenda)

None

12/017             District and County Councillor’s Reports

 
   County Councillor Davies advised that the Lengthsman’s 

                         budget will remain the same for this year. David

                         Hunter, Senior Highways Engineer will be reviewing the scope 

                         of work schedules for all Lengthsmen in order for councils like 
                         us to take full advantage of our budget.


   There will be a £3 million budget again this year for footways.

                         The Youth Service will now be called Positive Activities and 

                         after attending a meeting in March, Cllr Davies will advise us

                         what can be done for youth in our area?
 District Councillor Swinburn will be offering training for all Councillors to make themselves more familiar with the ‘Localism Act’ and how it will affect us. 
Councillors will also be invited to attend Planning Forums due in August.

District Councillor Bass asked for contributions towards a ‘local list of interesting places’ in our area as mentioned in an email from Ismail. Clerk is to investigate.
12/018
 A44 Traffic problems.


 The Parish Council has received a proposal from Gerry Brienza
                      for suggested safety measures in Broadwas village. They are:
1. Repeater 30 mph signs by Butts Bank/Little Green place 

     name sign, plus’ pedestrians in road’ signs at Weston Hill
     and Butts Bank junction with the A44.

2. Introduction of 40 mph buffer zones with white lining at each 
     end of the village and once in place, double white lines on 
     the eastern approach to be re-assessed.
3. In the interest of road safety, the Parish Council to consider  

re-siting the bus stop from the bottom on Weston Hill into the village 

The Parish Council welcomed some of these proposals and will advise Gerry accordingly.

12/019
Affordable Housing.


Councillors Winkworth and Downes and the Clerk and District Councillor Bass attended a meeting at MHDC on the 26th January with Duncan Rudge, Planning Officer, Mr Richard Parsons and Ken Pugh the proposed developers.   The comments that the Council had made previously to the housing association and the planning department were reviewed and Mr Parsons presented a revised design for the site that took account of some of those observations. The revised plans were brought away from that meeting for consideration by the Council.
                     There was a lengthy discussion of the revised scheme and a number of questions and observations were raised by Councillors and public.

                     It was agreed that the views and suggestions should be summarised and communicated to Duncan Rudge.
12/020
Correspondence received.
Planning for Jubilee celebrations in underway through the auspices on the Village Hall Committee, a member of which is Cllr. Tabberer who enquired whether financial support might be forthcoming from the Parish Council. Whilst it was not agreed in what form this financial support might be offered, it was agreed in principal to assist, and an amount of £200 was proposed by K.D., secd. By J.N. and carried by those present. 

Cllr. Tabberer advised that the celebrations would be non-profit making.

12/021          Request for funding from Broadwas Sports Association


An amount of £1500 had been requested to help fund the 

installation of a new toilet on site at the Sports Ground. Cllr. Norris proposed granting the amount which was seconded by Cllr. Downes and carried by those present. Councillor Winkworth adstained from voting as he is a member of the BSA Committee. 

                  .

12/022
Resignation of a Councillor. 


The Clerk had received a letter of resignation from Councillor 

                      Burgoyne stating that she would no longer qualify to serve our 

                      community as she will be moving away from the area.

                     The Clerk will be required to advertise for a casual vacancy.

12/023
Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report

A copy is attached to these minutes. Payments were proposed by Cllr Downes and seconded by Cllr Tabberer.

b) Clerk’s Report

A copy had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the   meeting

c) Public Land Officer’s Report for January.

The report has highlighted that parts of the slide are rusty and needs re-painting The Clerk suggested we wait to see if the annual ROSPA report due in March highlights this as a problem.

The bus stop needs painting at its base and one of the public boxes needs re-varnishing. The Clerk will arrange for this to be done.
12/024
Planning
The Planning Report had been circulated to all present and a copy is attached to these minutes. There had been no contentious applications.

12/025
Councillor’s Reports and Items for future agenda


For March’s agenda: 



Car park extension at Berryfields-update
12/026
Date of Next Meeting



      Agreed for 12th March 2012


Chairman…………………………………..date……………………..

 Notes: Public Participation 

Mr Brooks asked for an update on the gypsies and rubbish at Hill Top.
District Councillors Swinburn and Bass assured him that enforcement notices have been served and that MHDC is doing all they can.

There has been no decision received to the request for a Certificate of Lawfulness for 11/01698/CPU, Mr Kirk, Teme Spinney.



  As members of the public had not been made aware of the 
                       details of the revised affordable housing proposals they were 
                       given an opportunity to comment at the time of discussion by 
                       the Council. 
.
Attached: County and District Councillor’s report

Treasurer’s report

Planning report
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